
TRUSTEE MEETING MINUTES

January 11, 2023
   I.
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Dale Green
  II.
Trustees: Dale Green, Art Kilburg, Steve Bull, Stan Warren 

Absent: Boyd VanDellen
Office Manager: Patti Nicolaysen
Members: Jimmy Pell, Rachel Bielema, Cade Hansen, Jon Butz, Steve Boonstra, Chad Brown, Steve Myers, Nick Neblung
Guest:  Bob Brady by Zoom             

Bob Brady gave a thorough review of our insurance coverage for our Commercial Package, Accident & Sickness, and Workers Compensation renewal policies.  All information was current. He will get a quote to Patti to place a value of $3,000 on the Spartan Trailer for physical damage coverage.  Patti will forward information to Bob on the Ford Explorer donated to the department by the Whiteside County Sheriff’s Department so it can be added to the policy.
  III.
Roll Call #1 approved the December 14, 2022 regular meeting minutes.
  IV.
Roll Call #2 approved the check register for December, 2022.
   V.
Roll Call #3 approved the Treasurer’s Report for December, 2022.  
  VI.
Barb and Dave Frantz attended the meeting to discuss the Christmas Dinner held at the station on 12/25/22.  They expressed concern over the lack of communication and incidents that made the dinner difficult to handle this year.  They need a firm okay to continue the dinners at the station without the possibility of being told they must cancel due to COVID or other illness outbreaks. The trustees will discuss this further at the February meeting.
 VII.
Grants are currently being applied for.  The extra remaining gun raffle tickets will be offered at the soup supper.
 VIII.
Fire Chief Report: Roll Call #4 approved removing Chad Brown from leave and back to full member status.  Roll Call #5 approved removing Kurt VanDellen from the fire side but continuing with the EMS side.  Jimmy reported that new MABAS cards were completed.  The North flagpole with the State flag needs to be replaced.  Quotes will be obtained.   Quotes for a new base radio will also be obtained as the current base radio is not performing properly.  Nick Neblung offered loaning the department a radio to use in the command vehicle that the FPD is not using at this time with the understanding that we would reimburse the FPD when they do need to replace it.  This will be discussed further at the February meeting.

EMS Coordinator Report: Rachel will be meeting on 1/12/23 with MercyOne regarding the discontinuing of the linen supply. Rachel went over the changes made to the By-Laws and will have the final draft ready for approval at the February meeting. Roll Call #6 approved paying the lead instructor fee of $500 to Zac Reifinger, $300 to Emma Kuehl, $180 to Lisa Schaver, and $60 to Diane Christensen for the EMR class taught.   Roll Call #7 approved the revised EMT/EMR class requirements policy.  There were 15 ALS, 10 BLS, 4 Stand-by, 11 Refusals, 2 Clinton, 3 Cancelled, and 1 Mutual Aid calls for a total of 46 for December.
Office Manager Report: Roll Call #8 approved increasing the monthly EMS wage from $12.00/hour to $13.00/hour to comply with minimum wage.
   IX.
Rachel Bielema requested we go into closed session.  A motion was made by Steve Bull 
            with a second from Art Kilburg to leave the open meeting for closed session at 8:10 pm. The open meeting was returned to at 8:23.   Roll Call #9 approved removal of Megan Edens from the department.
    X.    The new ambulance has an estimated April delivery date. 
   XI.
Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm. 


